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Another busy week for all at Frodsham Primary Academy.  
 
Firstly, I would like to thank all the parents who came along to our first SEND coffee morning on Monday. 
There was good turnout for our first event. Parents had face to face conversations with our SENCO Mrs 
Arnaud and heard about the graduated response that is followed in school for all children with possible 
SEND. We will be holding another coffee morning in April; we hope to see you all again!  
 
At the start of the week, our Year 3 and 4 children had a bike safety session with Sam Turner from Sustrans. 
The children learnt how to embark and disembark from their bike safely and how to control their bike whilst 
riding. This session was enjoyed by all.  
 
On Wednesday evening a group of our children supported by 2 staff and a parent helper travelled by 
coach to the Manchester AO arena where they performed in the Young Voices concert. This is a 
fantastic event where 24,000 children over 3 nights sang to an audience of family and friends. Music 
legend Heather Small also performed to the delight of our children (and staff!) We were so proud of all 
the children who attended and represented our school. Memories that will last a lifetime!  
 
Over the next few weeks, we are going to be having a big push on healthy eating in school. Please see 
information on the following page for suggested break time snacks and healthy packed lunch ideas. 
Please avoid sending in chocolate bars or packets of crisp for snack time. Healthy snacks such as toast 
and bagels are available from the school kitchen each day too.  
 
 
Next week, a group of children from KS2 will be travelling to Warrington to play a football match 
against one of our WPAT schools, our Year 5/6 girls have a basketball competition and we are also 
competing in the NAK County finals. We wish all the teams the best of luck!  
 
Have a lovely weekend.  
Mrs Callaghan 

 
Miss Curtis will be delivering a phonics workshop to parents on Tuesday 7th February in the school 
hall at 2pm. Please come along if you can. You will learn all about how we teach phonics in school 

and how you could help your children at home.  
 
 
 



 
 
 

 

  
  2   

Uniform reminders 
 

Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too 
small, we would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are 
too small, please wash them and send them into school and I will keep a running record 
of what we have available should there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day.  

 



 
 
 

 

  
  3   

 
Learning this week… 

This week in EYFS, we have started to look at birds as part of the Chester Zoo project. On Monday we came 
into school to find that birds had left their feathers all over the classroom! Otto Blotter, bird spotter had 
written to us explaining that he had lost them and needed our help to collect them. He then asked us to 
write about the features of birds. The children were very good at identifying the main differences between 
birds and mammals, even making their own bird puppets. We have also looked at how some birds can 
camouflage to their habitats, and created some lovely artwork around this. In Maths, we have been looking 
at different units of measurement, using blocks, feet and hands to measure how tall different objects are. 
The children are also really enjoying the PE unit, experimenting with different ways to travel around the hall 
and putting together movements to create a sequence. 
Well done children!  
Miss Curtis  
Snowy Owls have had another brilliant week! We have been leaning about the different species of bear 
following on from our trip to Chester Zoo. Children have been researching their chosen bears and making 
their own fact files. In Spanish this week we learnt the names of different zoo animals and practised our 
pronunciation. We have been learning about new artists this week who use oil pastels and watercolours and 
the children have started practising their own skills with this media too. Well done everyone!  
Miss Sands  
This week the children have carried on their work based on conservation and Chester Zoo. The children have 
been writing balanced arguments around the title 'Should all Zoos be banned?' They came up with both 
positive and negative aspects of animals being in a zoo and have used a formal writing style. In maths, the 
children have consolidated their timetables and have now started to apply this knowledge to division. In Art, 
Hawk Owls have used their prior knowledge of cross stitch and running stitch go sew flowers. This will be 
built on each week until they have an art piece inspired by Cath Kidson. We completed the week with an 
informative and fun online lesson with Helen Sharman, Britain’s first astronaut broadcast. The children 
discovered what it takes to become an astronaut, they learnt about rockets and the theory behind rocket 
science! A few Hawk Owls also went to represents the school at Young Voices in the AO arena, Manchester. 
The children were fantastic and represented the school well. The children sand beautifully and had an 
amazing time.  
Mrs Price  
Following up from our visit to Chester Zoo last week, we have been doing lots of research into jaguars, and 
writing detailed fact files about them. We have also been reading poems about Charles Darwin and 
discussing how he really was not a natural sailor! In Maths we have been looking at doubling and halving as a 
mental strategy in multiplication, as well as learning about multiples and factors. We have been working on 
collages in art, using a range of materials to create our own rainforest pictures. We used wallpaper and 
newspaper, as well as mixed media paint and pastel and will finish these off for display next week. In Science 
we have been learning in more detail about adaptation and writing our own mini books to show how camels, 
otters, penguins and bullfinches have all adapted to their environment. Our dance lesson this week was 
looking at 80's break dancing and proved very popular with everyone in the class! In Spanish we have been 
learning plurals and practicing our pronunciation of animals and numbers.  
Mrs Hayes 
Following our visit to Chester Zoo last week, this week our learning focus has been on Sun Bears. The 
younger children have been learning about all different types of bears, how they act, the noises they make 
and where they live. The older children have been researching facts about Sun Bears and have enjoyed 
learning about food chains in science linking to this.   
Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  
 

This week’s school attendance is: 90.5%  
Overall school attendance for full Year 92.2%  
Class attendance  
 
Reception: 80% 
Year 1: 98.18% Winning Class 
Year 2:  89.33% 
Year 3: 94%  
Year 4: 85.53% 
Year 5: 85.38% 
Year 6: 95.6% 
 

 
 Stars of the week  

 
 

Birthdays this week  
Kasey (5) Isabelle (11) Peyton (7) Roary (6)  

 
 
 
 

Nursery: Harley 
Reception: Suzannah 
Year 1: Ayden  
Year 2: Zach  
Year 3: Jeff-James 
Year 4: Harley 
Year 5: Noah 
Year 6: Melissa 
RP:  Prraveesh 

 Dojo Champions  
 

Nursery: Kinsley 
Reception: Molly  

Year 1: Roary 
Year 2: Freddie 

Year 3: Leo 
Year 4: Kai 

Year 5: Poppy 
Year 6: Kasey-Leigh 

RP: Noah 

A little reminder that 
holidays in term time will 

not be authorised.  
 

Please check holiday 
dates on the website to 
ensure holidays coincide 

with school holidays 
there are 12 weeks 
holiday each year.  
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Phonics Workshop for Parents 

 
 
We would like to invite parents along to take part in a phonics 
workshop. We will tell you all about how we teach phonics 
including 

 
ð How to pronounce each sound 

ð How to ‘teach’ your child to read by blending 
ð How to teach your child to spell by segmenting 

ð How to teach your child how to write each sound.  
ð The resources that we use in school and how you can adapt 

this at home.  
 
Tuesday 7th February at 2pm in the school hall.  
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Events for Spring 1 Term 
 

Wednesday 4th January  School opens  
Monday 9th January 5-6pm  Open evening for new parents 
Thursday 19th January  High Five Netball competition Y5/6 
Tuesday 24th January  Chinese New Year Dinner in School  
Tuesday 24th January  Year 6 BIG Maths at Helsby 
23rd, 25th, 26th January  Chester Zoo workshops in school 
Friday 27th January  Year 1-Year 6 Trip to Chester Zoo  
Monday 30th January SEND Coffee morning 9-10am  
Wednesday 1st February  Young Voices concert in Manchester  
Tuesday 7th February  Phonics workshop for parents 2-3pm  
Monday 13th February  One-page interim reports to go home  
Tuesday 14th February Nursery 2-year-old reading session with the Children’s 

Centre 
Monday 13th February  1 page interim Reports sent home  
Wednesday 15th February  Parents Evening  
Thursday 16th February  Parents Evening  
Friday 17th February  School closes at 3.20pm for 1 week.  
Thursday March 2nd  World Book Day- Bedtime stories Pyjamas and dressing 

gowns 
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Re-vamp
the ramps

Head down to Saltworks Farm Skate 
Park, Ship Street, Frodsham and join 
Graffiti Artist Vicki Fogarty to create 
a masterpiece to be proud of. 

Monday, 13 February 
3.30pm – 5pm 
Saltworks Farm Skate Park

Let the spraying begin. 
Join Vicki at the skate ramps to bring 
your graffiti art design to life. 
Thursday, 23 February 
and Saturday, 25th February 
11am-3pm 
Saltworks Farm Skate Park 
*Equipment to be provided, please 
 wear clothing you don’t mind spoiling. 

Meet Vicki to share your tags, ideas, 
and art to create a design.

Cheshire West & Chester Council

            @v_fogarty 
Got a question? contact: 07827 877361
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